
 
 

 

 
TERM 1                         MARCH 22 2017                    Number 4 

  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Greetings! 
 

I begin this newsletter with the good news that Fr O’ Neill is back ‘home’ 

from hospital after having undergone more back surgery. He looked very well 

and rested when I visited him last week. Fr O’Neill has been in our prayers 

and we are happy that he is making excellent progress with his recovery and 
is indeed in good spirits! Welcome home, Fr O’Neill! 
 

Recently, we celebrated Catholic Schools’ Week. The week began with a 
special prayer time in each classroom to which parents were invited. Thanks 

to the parents who were able to join their child’s class prayer. A special 

“THANK YOU” to each teacher for planning such meaningful scripture-

based prayer for their classes and the beautiful prayer focuses which 

enhanced and enriched the students’ experience of prayer. There are photos 
from each class on display in the passageway near the school office. I invite 

you to take some time to view them next when you visit. 

Our Welcome Assembly was a fitting way to conclude Catholic Schools’ Week 

and ‘officially’ welcome all our new students and teachers. 
 

 I acknowledge and thank Mrs Rutherford, Mrs Moseley, Mrs Field and 

Mrs Tierney for their incredible planning and preparation to make the 

Welcome Assembly such a special and joyful community celebration. To our 

Yr 6 students, THANK YOU for being such generous and helpful ‘buddies’ 

to our Kindy students. 
 

The Open Classrooms which followed provided an opportunity to view and 

celebrate all that is GREAT at St John Vianney’s Parish School! Our 

school is filled with happy, proud and enthusiastic students; hard-working, 

loving, creative and dedicated staff; parents and carers who appreciate what 

we do and support our work! It is a place of great learning and 

achievements where we create opportunities for every student to grow in 

faith and towards becoming independent, confident, thinking, resilient and 

reflective learners!  

How gratifying it was that so many family and friends were able to come to 

the assembly, visit the classrooms to be proudly shown all the wonderful 

learning that’s taking place and stay to enjoy the family picnic recess. 

Thank you, parents and carers for entrusting your children to our care and 

continuing to support and encourage them in their learning and growing. 
 

SAFETY of  STUDENTS at ST JOHN VIANNEY’S 
 

At St John Vianney’s Parish school all staff are responsible for the safety and 

wellbeing of the students from the time they walk through the gate until they 

leave in the afternoon. This is what is legally referred to as our ‘Duty of 

Care’. The safety of each student is also important OUTSIDE the school 

property. It is for this reason that protocols and procedures (rules) were 

put in place to cover a number of aspects such as after school pick up, 

parking, use of pedestrian crossings, etc.   
 

These procedures require the cooperation of parents and carers. It is difficult 

for the school to ensure students are safe and supervised when parents decide 

to ‘bend’ or change the rules, often for their own convenience and not the 

safety of their children. 

 
 

 

 

IMPORTANT AND 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
School Photos ~ Thursday 

23rd March 

 

Primary Cross Country & Ice 

Block Stall 

Friday 24th March 

 

Year 5 Excursion  

Penrith Lakes 

Thursday 30th March 

 

Staff Development Day 

Monday 24th April 

 

 
 
 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

 
Term 1 Calendar 

 

 
 
 

INFORMATION 

SENT HOMES 

 
Primary Cross Country & Ice 

Block Stall 

Friday 24th March 

 
 

 

 



 

 

         

 

We all need to be mindful that we (the adults) are the role models and educators when it comes to road and child 

safety practices and respect for rules. I urge you to PLEASE be respectful and supportive of these procedures: 
 

 Be punctual (school begins at 8:55am) 
 

 If you’re late in the morning YOU must fill in the late note at the office – not the child! 
 

 Use the pedestrian crossing to cross your child 
 

 DO NOT park on the opposite side of the school and allow your child to run across the road (All young 

children MUST hold the adult’s hand when crossing the road) 
 

 Children should get out of a parked car on the KERB SIDE and be crossed over the road by the adult 

(Cameron St is VERY NARROW when cars are parked on both sides…. this makes it DANGEROUS as 

passing traffic has limited space to get through (open car doors don’t help) 
 

 Obey ‘No parking/No standing’ signs (it’s illegal not to!) 
 

 DON’T park across driveways to drop off or pick up children (illegal) 
 

 DON’T pull into the driveway to drop off or pick up children (illegal) 
 

 PLEASE BE CONSIDERATE OF OTHER DRIVERS - LIMITED PARKING SPACES IN THE 

MORNING AT DROP OFF TIME (be quick) 
 

 DON’T double park…especially in the afternoon …you are creating a traffic hazard!!! 
 

 PLEASE …DON’T ask your child to wait on the church steps to be picked up after school …they are 

unsupervised  
 

 ALL STUDENTS BEING PICKED UP MUST WAIT IN THE AMPHITHEATRE WITH THE 

SUPERVISING TEACHER AFTER SCHOOL (supervision finishes at 3:30pm) If you’re running late 

RING the SCHOOL! 
 

 ALL 3 CARPARKS are for STAFF USE ONLY!! (Even on rainy days!) 
 

 Please don’t open the gate of the lower church car park and drive in….it’s for staff only and they can’t 

get out safely! (and someone will tell us at the office if you do) 
 

 PLEASE DON’T ask your child to wait outside the school fence after school (they are unsupervised!) 

You need to park and collect them from the amphitheatre 
 

 Children who are not picked up and walk home towards Hill End Rd or need to cross Cameron St 

MUST meet Mrs Smith on the verandah in front of the office. 
 

A number of parents have commented about the bridge gate not being open before 3pm. This gate will 

remain locked until 3pm for 2 reasons: 
 

1) Child protection concerns – any stranger can simply wander into the school unnoticed as this area is not in 

view of any staff members. Technically no parent should be on the school premises before 3pm unless they 

have signed in at the office. Can you imagine the chaos if everyone who came early tried to sign in? I suggest 

that you wait in your car until 3pm and then come into the amphitheatre to collect your child OR come a 

little later (say 3:15 …. It’s much easier to park.) 
 

2) To minimize the congestion around the pathways to the amphitheatre and enable the teachers to get 

their classes seated in an orderly and safe way. All we ask is that you please keep the pathways from the 

infants building and near the back of the office clear! This also applies on wet days when the pick up is 

in the Multi-purpose room (Please don’t congregate in the entry foyer or canteen area.) 
 

My sincere thanks to those parents and carers who diligently follow procedures and work WITH the school 

to ensure their children’s safety. Your support is greatly appreciated.  
 

Blessings! 

Georgina Cox 

Principal 
 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

Religious Education News 
 

Lent 
 

Lent is a time when the Church prepares for the celebration of Easter. It is not just a time for doing special things 

and saying special prayers for the sake of doing them. Our Lenten practices of prayer, fasting and almsgiving 

should help us to understand God’s word more clearly and to live according to that word. As families, we should 

take the time to think about what the gospel means to us and how well we are living up to God’s law of love and 

the promises of our baptism.  
 

Turn away from sin and be faithful to the Gospel 
 

Laura Rutherford 

Religious Education Coordinator  
 

2017 GRIP STUDENT LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE  
 

Last Wednesday the student leaders had a great time at the Grip Student Leadership 
Conference. I personally found it fun, exciting and educating. We learned that no one person is 
strong at everything, but a team is strong at many things. We focused mainly on how to put our 
ideas into action and that we should not only know our own strengths, but others’ strengths too. 
 

The way I would describe this amazing opportunity in three words is: 

Magnificent        Informative       Enjoyable  

Natasha Bernard (6R) 
 

 

I enjoyed many things about the Grip Leadership Conference. We had the opportunity to meet 
with many other leaders from different schools and engage in many activities. I learned that 
everybody needs to develop and use their character strengths. My character strengths are 
creativity and fairness. These strengths make me a good role model. 
 

Reese Nunez (6M) 
 

 

The "Grip Leadership Team" showed us how we can be  good leaders within our school 
community and how we can represent ourselves as members of the Student Council to the rest 

of our proud school, Saint John Vianney's Parish School. Now as a Student Council we have 
many new ideas we would like to put into action to help make our school even greater than ever 
before!! The "Grip Leadership Team" were amazing! It is with great pleasure that I thank Mrs Cox 

and Mrs Smith for organising this event for us!  

3 Powerful words to describe the day are 

Rewarding                      Alternative                    Inspiring 
Jayden Ramia (6M) 
 

 

Leaders’ Day at Homebush Sports Centre 
 
I learnt that as a leader if you want to put an idea into action there are 7 steps that you need to 
take:  
Agree on an idea  

Create a poster 

Talk widely 

Identify tasks 

Organise roles  

Navigate roles 

I thought the day was:        Motivating!  Interesting!   Inspiring!   Amazing! 
Victoria-Rose Bayada (6M) 
 

 

 

 



 

  

What I learned from the ‘Grip Leadership Conference’ was far more than I can count! However, my top 
two highlights from the day were: 

1. All the fun games that involved meeting students from other schools and learning 
about them. 

2. The Grip Leadership team - they were entertaining, surprising and taught us many 
new things about leadership  

I learned a lot! I learned strategies to use to be a leader and about the important values needed 
for leadership. I also strengthened my bond with the other student Council members  and 
learned how to put my ideas into action. 

It was AMAZING, AWESOME and MARVELLOUS! 
Vincent Crisostomo (6R) 
 

 

During the Grip Leadership Conference I learned more about other student leaders and how 
leadership is organised at different schools around N.S.W. Some schools had an S.R.C 
(Student Representative Council) and others only had House Captains. My favourite part of the 
day was learning about how we can become better leaders by knowing our own strengths and 
weaknesses, as well as by knowing others’ strengths and Character strengths. 

The day was :     Enjoyable!       Entertaining!         Educational!        
Keith Sarol (6R) 
 

 
I can honestly say that there wasn’t anything I didn’t like about the GRIP student leadership conference.  
The most interesting part of the day was when we learned about how leaders are helped by knowing 
their own strength, own weaknesses, other people's strengths and our own character strengths. 
The day was fun and amusing. We learned how to put our ideas into action and if we don’t have a plan 
and proposal, some ideas won’t get put into action. 

 

It was a FANTASTIC day!      Ivana Siric (6R) 
 

 

At the GRIP Leadership Conference I learned that everyone in every school has a role to 

play, even if they are not on the Student Council. The day was educational, amazing 

and pretty much awesome.   It was a powerful day of learning!                      

 Paulo Ibanez (6R) 
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A TRIBUTE TO OUR LOCAL VETERNS 

 
On Saturday 11th March, 12 wonderful Yr.6 students represented our school at the Blacktown RSL Sub-Branch meeting.  

At this meeting, the students presented to the RSL a collection of biographies that were researched by the students when 

they were in Year 5 last year.  Each of the soldiers selected were from the soldiers names recorded on the memorial 

outside the RSL.  Every student made a candle with a soldier’s name from the memorial and these were also presented 

at the meeting.  We hope these candles will be lit at the Anzac Day dawn service. 
 

I have spoken to members of the RSL since the presentation and they were thrilled with the level of commitment 

displayed by the students and their interest in our country’s history. 
 

Thank you to the parents who accompanied the students on a day of the week that is always very busy. 
 

Congratulations to – Ivan Varan, Victoria-Rose Bayada, Lauren Chandler, Eliana Frendo,            Natasha 

Bernard, Berend Slager, Vincent Crisostomo, Ivana Siric, Sahana Kumar, Sophia Pastoral, Reese Nunez and 

Paulo Ibanez.  A big thank you to Mrs Smith who joined us by surprise and proved to be a great photographer.  Your 

support is appreciated. 
 

Thank you everyone – your level of respect and commitment is really appreciated.      

           

Mrs Cheryl Kersivien                                                    

 
 

Year 6 VISIT to BLACKTOWN RSL 
 

On Saturday the 11th of March Mrs Kersivien, Mrs Smith and some students from Year 6 went to Blacktown RSL to 
share our learnings and the activities which we have participated in here at SJV’s in preparation for our submission 
for the Department of Veteran Affairs ANZAC Day Awards Competition. 
 

When we arrived we were welcomed by an RSL representative, Kevin. Then we joined the veterans and members 
from Blacktown RSL who were preparing for their monthly meeting. At 11:00am we had 1 minute of silence to 
honour, show respect and to remember the soldiers that didn’t come home. 
 

Next we all had the opportunity to take part in sharing what we have learnt about the soldiers that went to war 
from the Blacktown area. We gave some facts, information and spoke to the veterans. We showed them our 
collection of drawings, descriptions of the soldiers, and poppies that we made; “Answering the Call from Blacktown 
and Beyond”. We were all really nervous but enjoyed the experience.  
 

The veterans were very pleased with our hard work and efforts. When we finished we received a standing ovation. 
The veterans were touched and moved by the amount of effort and work that we have put into this project. We have 
also been invited to march and light the candles we presented to the Blacktown RSL at this year’s ANZAC DAY DAWN 
SERVICE on Tuesday 25th April.  
 

At the end of our visit and presentation we went outside and took many photos. We all had a very good morning. We 
would like to thank Mrs Kersivien for this great opportunity of learning.  It was inspiring and very special to meet 
the veterans who went to war to defend our country.  
 

Victoria-Rose Bayada 

School Captain    
 

  
 

 



 

 

 

   

TERM 1 CALENDAR 
 

Thursday March 23 School Photos 

9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6 

Friday March 24 Primary Cross Country ~ Ice Block Stall ~ P&F 

NO MERIT ASSEMBLY 

Thursday March 30 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6 

Year 5 Excursion Penrith Lakes 

Friday March 31 2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR 

Monday April 3 Easter Raffle Wrapping ~ P&F 

Wednesday April 5 Easter Raffle Draw 

Thursday April 6 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6 

Friday April 7 Student of the Term Assembly 9.30am ~ MPR 

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL  

Sunday April 9 PALM SUNDAY 

Thursday April 13 HOLY THURSDAY 

Friday April 14 GOOD FRIDAY 

Sunday April 16 EASTER SUNDAY 

Monday April 24 STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY ~ NUMERACY~ 

 NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 

Tuesday April 25 ANZAC DAY ~ Public holiday 

Wednesday April 26 SCHOOL RESUMES FOR ALL STUDENTS  

Thursday April 27 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6 

Friday April 28 9.30am ANZAC Assembly MPR 
 

Chess Competition Information 
 

This year we will not be entering the Friday afternoon Chess Competition.  As we didn’t have enough 
interest it has been decided to alter the way chess is offered at the school this year. 
 

In Term Two a mentoring chess program will be offered.  Experienced chess players will be invited to 
teach chess to novice learners.  In Term Three a chess competition for beginner players will take place 
at school during lunchtime and then in Term Four an experienced player chess competition will be  
offered.  In this way we hope to increase the number of students who might like to participate in the 
inter-school chess competition next year (2018). 
 

Cheryl Kersivien 

 

FEES ACCOUNT  
 

            

Thank you to those families who have made arrangements or paid their Term 1 fees. 
 

Please contact Mrs Fletcher if you are unable to finalise your account. 

 

 

MORNING SUPERVISION 
The school day at St John Vianney’s begins at 8:55am and finishes at 3pm. 
Supervision begins at 8:30am (NOT EARLIER!) We expect ALL STUDENTS to be 
PUNCTUAL. There has been a noticeable increase in the number of students who 
are arriving well before supervision begins. Some children are being dropped off 
as early as 7:30am! Parents will need to make alternative arrangements to have 
their children dropped at school later if they are unable to do so themselves. 
Thank you for your cooperation and support. 
Mrs Cox 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MERIT CERTIFICATES 

           Congratulations to the following Students: 

 

 
KF Brandan Gaspi    KT Emily Vocalan                                  

Chanel Maningat    Enrique Gomez 

 Annabel Kemppainen    Christopher Burmon 

 Lilliana Broadfoot    Mia Castro Candiotti 

 Emilia Khattar     Khushi Singh 

 Jesiah Flores     David Lopez 

 Joshua Langi 

 

IB Mikayla Sococ    1D Elijah Sibucao 

 Joseph Abou-Yaghi    Nicole Maliwat 

 Zara Smith     Estelle Payne 

 Jamae Abadiano    Lachlan Fajardo                             

Mile Siric     Osayuwarea Edosowman                        

 Eliah Angok     Lily Fidler 

  

2C Angela Sicat    2S Lucas Ocampo    

 Meghan Bartlett    Taylor Tuamtong 

 Aidan Feliciano    Aayana Chaudhary 

 Kobe Sococ     Isaac Bayada 

 Vatican Talione    Carlos Lopez 

 Marcus Liao     Charlize Pascal 

 

3A Alannah Jomon   3O Myron Nicolas     

 Rhianna Bartlett    Nathan Ison 

 Bianca Madrid     Elianah SanPedro 

 Joel Autagavaia    Chanel Morales 

 Angelica Icaca     Khodi Azzopardi 

 Lara Hendrickson    Mentweb Angelo 

      

4D Chelsea Hidalgo   4M Avria Bergado    

 Ashyana Herd     Aniya Jomon  

 Thomas Donevski    Gabrielle De Guzman 

 Alexis Vella     Mary Dib 

 Bella-Angel Flores    Jai Abadiano   

 Ysabella Sibucao    Adam Mercieca 

       Liam Robertson 

       Ethan Frendo 

       Sandra Gorgees 

    

5HJ Alyssa Guillermo   5R Justin Franswah  

 Abinav Chennupati    Kyle Loader 

 Leisel Lacson     Andrew Lovering  

 Mia Javier     Matthew Xerri 

 Dean Ocampo     Charlize El Boustani 

 Madison Allie     Nikolai Quimpo 

   

6M Vya Perez    6R Baiden Ngige   

 Jade Kember     Amayah Burns 

 Reese Nunez     Mariam Ghannami 

 Mia-Chevelle Crescini    Sarina Singh 

 Jayden Ramia     Keith Sarol 

 Adrian Padernilla    Abec Angok 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Email Addresses ~ Newsletter 

All newsletters are now done electronically, if you do not have access to the internet, a printed copy is available 

from the school office. 

Parents who have changed their email address or parents new to the school need to update their email addresses. 

This can be completed via the school website by clicking on Subscribe to our Newsletter on the homepage and 

filling in the details.  Ticking the box Receive Announcements will ensure you receive any message sent via email. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CHILD PROTECTION 
Building Child Safe Communities New procedures reminders for volunteers 

 

http://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/asp/volunteerscpmodule/index.asp 
 

If you are considering volunteering for school excursions, sports carnivals etc. it is important to complete 
the requirement as set out below. 
 

It is a system requirement that child protection training be completed by all volunteers commencing work 
in our school and a briefing every second year for existing volunteers. 
 

An online training module for use by volunteers. 
 

1. Open the module by clicking the Start link below. 
2. Read through the presentation. 
3. Complete and submit quiz questions. This will take approximately 45 minutes. 
4. After successful completion of the module, fill out the form by typing your name, email address, 

contact number, contact address and the school you intend to volunteer at. 
5. A notification of your successful completion of the module will be sent via e-mail to the school 

and also to your email address. 
 

Click on Start the module. 
 

Volunteers 
 

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers 
 

Thank you for your interest in volunteering. The opportunities provided to students are greatly enhanced by the 

contribution of volunteers. 
 

ALL VOLUNTEERS MUST COMPLETE STEP 1 AND STEP 2 

 

Step 1: Complete 'Building Child Safe Communities - Undertaking for Volunteers' Form  

You will need to complete a Volunteers Form for each location that you volunteer. A notification of your 

successful completion of the form will be sent via e-mail to the volunteering location and also to your email 

address. 
 

  VOLUNTEER FORM  PRIVACY STATEMENT 

 

Step 2: Complete the online training module 

It is a system requirement that the online training module be completed by all volunteers commencing at any of 

our locations and the training needs to be completed every second year. 

 Open the module by clicking the Start link below. 

 Read through the presentation. 

 Complete and submit quiz questions (this will take approximately 10 minutes). 

 TRAINING MODULE     PRIVACY STATEMENT 

  

  

  

 

School Banking is every Thursday 

http://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/asp/volunteerscpmodule/index.asp
http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

P&F NEWS 
 

DATE TIME EVENT 

Friday 24th March   Cross Country Ice Block Stall 

Monday 3rd April 9:00am Easter Raffle Prize Wrapping 

Wednesday 5th  April  Easter Raffle Draw 

Monday 8th May 9:00am  Wrapping Mothers’ Day gifts 

Friday 12th May After recess Mothers’ Day Stall 

Friday 19th May 9:15am P&F Meeting 
 

St Patricks Day celebrations 

Thank you to all the children for dressing in their green clothes on St Patricks Day. It was great to see the 

school community joining in and having some fun. The children enjoyed the green jelly treat at recess as well. 

Thank you to all the volunteers for helping to serve the jelly, your time was greatly appreciated. Thanks to 

Marguerita, Teneile, Tina, Stella, Belinda, Corinne, Mari, Cheryl, Charlene, Melissa, Melanie,  and Fran 

for all your hard work. Thank you to the SJV community for your generous donations and continued support. 
 

Ice block stall  

On Friday 24th March the P&F will be having an Ice Block and Zooper Dooper Stall. The cost of the Ice Blocks 

will be $1.00 and the Zooper Doopers will cost 50c. There is no need to pre order just send the money with 

your child on the day. This will be a nice cool treat for the primary students after completing their cross country 

race on the day.  
 

Easter Raffle 

For all the chocolate lovers out there it is that time of the year again – The annual Easter raffle. It would be 

greatly appreciated if every child could donate a chocolate egg, gift or treat over the coming weeks to make the 

wonderful prizes for the raffle. In the past there have been over 100 prizes of various sizes so everyone has a 

chance to win something. The donations can be sent to school with your child to give to their teacher. Please 

remember no nuts in any of the chocolate donations. Easter raffle tickets will be sent home with your child this 

week. Tickets cost 50c each or 3 for $1.00. Buy a book of tickets for $5. Please write your child’s name and 

class clearly on the ticket stubs and return to school by Friday 31st March. The raffle will be drawn on 

Wednesday 5th April. Extra raffle tickets will be available from the office if required. 
 

Easter Wrapping   
On Monday 3rd April the P&F will be wrapping prizes for the Easter Raffle. Volunteers would be greatly 

appreciated to help with this task. We would love to see new volunteers, experienced volunteers anyone that 

can spare some time to help. You do not need to stay for the whole time, even if you can spare half an hour it 

all helps to get the task done quickly. We will meet in the BLUE ROOM from 9am. Any volunteers that cannot 

help until after 9am are most welcome as well.  
 

P&F Meeting 

The next P&F meeting will be held on Friday 19th May at 9:15am in the staffroom. We hope everyone will 

come along and share their thoughts and ideas. Come and have a coffee and some morning tea and toddlers are 

most welcome to attend. 
 

Staying In Touch   

You can stay in touch with news and events, contribute your ideas and helpful contacts through our “SJV 

Parents & Friends” page on Facebook.   

 
 

Narelle Sinclair 

P & F Secretary 

sjv.pandf@gmail.com 

 
CLOTHING POOL ~ Open every second Monday 
The clothing pool will be open on Monday 3rd April 2.30-3.00pm. We are in desperate need of any uniform items, 

summer or winter, in good condition. Please leave items at the school office. Thank you. 

 
 

mailto:sjv.pandf@gmail.com


 

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 KINDERCARE LEARNING CENTRE   
        BEFORE and AFTER SCHOOL  

       PICK-UP & DROP-OFF  
          DAILY SERVICE 

 

Kindercare Learning Centre located in Doonside is  

a privately owned centre offering a variety of services  

including Long Day, Before & After School Care  

and Vacation Care for ages 0-12 years.  

Full Government subsidy and eligibility offered. 
Our centre is open 7am to 6pm all year round. 

 

Our Before School Care operates from 7.00am – 8.45am.  

 

Our After School Care operates from 3.00pm to 6.00pm. 

For further enquiries, or to make the switch 

please contact Jackie De Abreu on (02) 9622 8214  

or visit our website www.kindercare.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
St John Vianney’s Parish School 

17 Cameron Street, Doonside 2767  Telephone: 9831 1817 Fax: 9831 6430 

Emai: stjohnvianneysdoonside@parra.catholic.edu.au     Web: www.stjohnvianneys.parra.catholic.edu.au 

 

http://www.kindercare.com.au/

